
 

 

Report to Aylesbury Community Board 

Date:  23rd February 2023 

Title:  Response to ePetition: Dangerous parking and misuse 

of cycle lane on Cambridge Street, Aylesbury 

Cabinet Member(s):  Cllr Steven Broadbent – Cabinet member for Transport 

Contact officer:  Rosie Tunnard 

Ward(s) affected:  Aylesbury North 

Recommendations:  Await completion of the North Aylesbury Parking Scheme 

consultation  

Reason for decision:  The area of is part of the North Aylesbury Parking Scheme 

consultation. Feedback from the petition has been included as 

part of the consultation  

1. Executive summary 

Residents of Cambridge Street, Aylesbury have submitted a petition requesting that bollards 

are installed on the footway between Aldi and the sorting office to prevent pavement 

parking by vehicles undertaking deliveries for takeaway businesses located along the road.  

The area is included as part of the North Aylesbury Parking Scheme consultation that is 

currently underway.  Feedback from this petition and from local residents has been included 

in the review. The first public consultation of the review took part from 21st November 22 to 

9th January 23. 

The results of that consultation are being prepared to be fed back to the Aylesbury 

Community Board over the next few weeks for consideration on what they feel appropriate, 

this may be a change in restrictions, introduction of bollards or an increase in enforcement 

visits (or a combination of all three). 

The next stage if needed will be public consultation on any changes to the parking 

restrictions detailed on the Traffic Regulation Order. 

 



2. Legal and financial implications

The Council, acting as Highway Authority, has a duty to maintain highways which are 

maintainable at public expense.  It is up to the Council to decide how to fulfil this 

duty which it does through its relevant Highways Policies.   

3. Local councillors & community boards consultation & views

Consultation on Aylesbury North Parking is underway with involvement by the 

community board and local members.  


